
 

A Reflection from Bringing Home the Word... 
 

Seeing as God Sees 
By Mary Katharine Deeley  
 

“Do you see what I’m saying?” The question came at the end of a difficult 
conversation about a hurtful remark I’d made. I hadn’t intended it to hurt—
I was going for a cheap laugh in a group of people, and I got it. But, as my 
colleague made clear to me, the laugh came at the expense of her comfort 
and, to some extent, her dignity. 
 

The very fact that she had to call it to my attention meant that I had not 
been paying attention. I didn’t “see” her—I saw only myself scoring laugh points with the seven or 
eight people we were with. Let’s face it: I was blind to her and to the effect of my words. 
 

In today’s Scriptures, Samuel is chastised for his narrow vision because he believes a king must surely 
look like Eliab, someone of stature and importance. He saw only what impressed him. He couldn’t 
look into the heart as God did, so he didn’t see as God did. 
 

The Pharisees, too, are called to account for their own constricted sight, which couldn’t accept that a 
man born blind might know the presence of God more surely than they ever could. When we’re 
convinced of our own righteousness and consider ourselves more important than anyone else, we 
become blind to others and to God. 
 

Today our prayers ask God for holy sight—the grace to see the world and all in it as God sees. Many 
things can make us blind, but God can open the eyes of our heart if we simply come to him and ask 
him to help us see. † 
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 4th Sunday in Lent - March 26th, 2017 

THE SASKATOON MUSIC FESTIVAL:  
 

Once again the Cathedral of the Holy Family is delighted to be hosting 
the Band competition of the Saskatoon Music Festival which runs 
from Monday, March 27th to Friday, March 31st.  
 

Please note, this has affected all of our regular weekly groups and ministries, such as week 
day masses and all our meeting groups. See Week at a Glance for details.  
 

Volunteers are needed as Adjudicator Assistants, Canteen Operators, Front Desk Workers and 
Runners. Sessions run in the morning, afternoon and evening and volunteers should be able to 
provide a 3 hour commitment. Sign up sheets are available at the Concierge Desk or you can call 
the parish office to volunteer: (306) 659-5800.  
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CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE: Inspired by the Spirit, Women Respond to God’s Call. Our next 
regular meeting will be held April 12th, 2017 at 7:00 pm. Thank you Alice Denis-Daley for letting your name stand 
for election to the Clothing Depot board. Unfortunately, she was unsuccessful, this time! Members can continue to 
forward prayer requests to Diane Waldbillig who has agreed to continue this valuable service. Did you know: the 
CWL Diocesan Convention will be on Monday, May 1st, 2017 in Watrous. Bus $20, Registration fee $15, lunch 

$15, banquet $30. Deadline for registration is Monday, April 3rd. Note the date change. Please let Alice or Avis know if you 
are interested in attending.  Please pray for: peace throughout the world at this unsettling time; that we spend Lent focussing on 
prayer, fasting and almsgiving. Did you know that: the rosary is prayed every Sunday at 8:30 am in the Queen of Peace Chapel. 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS: As Christians, during Lent we are called upon to focus on two great 
events. First, there is the tragic crucifixion, bringing us to tears. This is followed by the second event, Easter, the 
resurrection, which wipes away our tears and brings us great joy. The Knights will lead the Stations of the Cross 
prayers on Friday, April 7th in the chapel. We need fourteen Knights to take on various roles. Call our GK, Allan, 
and volunteer to take part. Prior to the Easter service we are called upon to help set up chairs and prepare the place 

of worship.  This Sunday is our monthly Sundae-Sunday. Enjoy a treat with a cup of coffee and visit with fellow parishioners. 
Passion and Purpose is now over. A special thank you goes out to Wayne Koshman to recognize the great job in organizing the 
event. Our dedicated brothers are again producing nativity scenes for sale in support of Blackstrap Youth Camp. Donations of 
plywood and paint, or a small contribution to their cost, would be greatly appreciated. Call Dick at (306) 373-0002 with your offer. 
Projects such as this one have raised in excess of $37,000 which has been spent on upgrading the church and improving the 
condition of the camp. Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, April 4th. Check out www.knightsofcolumbus8215.com for 
more news. 
 

TRIDUUM CHOIR: The Cathedral will again be assembling a choir for the Triduum celebrations. Fr. David will be directing 
the choir and we are grateful this year to once again have Ken Neitz as our organist. Wendy Dale will be our pianist for Holy 
Thursday and Good Friday and Curtis Korchinski will be our pianist for Easter Vigil. We welcome all singers to join us. Music 
packages are available from the parish office or at practice. Come and enjoy the fun of singing in a choir - it’s a spiritually uplifting 
experience. Practice times are as follows: Sunday, March 26th, 4:00 pm - 5:30 pm; Sunday, April 2nd, 4:00 pm - 5:30 pm; 
Sunday, April 9th, 3:30 pm - 5:30 pm.     
 

FOREVER IN MOTION FITNESS CLASSES FOR OLDER ADULTS: On March 27th and 30th we will walk 
outside around the Cathedral at 10:00 am, so meet at main church doors, weather permitting. For more information, contact Linda 
at (306) 242-8409 or Diane at (306) 668-1085.  
 

SPAIN PILGRIMAGE: There are still seats remaining for the Spain and Portugal Pilgrimage taking place September 20th to 
October 3rd. For more information on the trip, please contact Fr. David. If you desire to join the pilgrims from our parish, you can 
register by calling D and D Travel at (306) 955-1414.  
 

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF: This week, St. Joseph High School presents the Tony Award Winning classic, Fiddler on the Roof. 
Evening performances will be from March 29th to April 1st at 7:00 pm. The cost is $12 per adult, $8 seniors/students, children 
under 5 years are free. Tickets can be reserved online at st.joseph@gscs.ca or by calling (306) 659-8082.  
 

BELOVED MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT EVENINGS: Your marriage is the most important human relationship in 
your life. The parish community invites you and your spouse (or fiance!) to reflect and learn about God's grace in the sacrament of 
marriage. Gather with other couples in the parish to watch a 30-minute video, journal a 15-minute reflection, and begin the 
conversation with 15-minute discussion questions. Tuesdays at 8:00 pm beginning April 4th at the Cathedral. The cost is $20 per 
couple for the series. Email CHFmarriage@gmail.com to register. 
 

HOLY WEEK ‘DOOR DUTY’ VOLUNTEERS: We are in need of volunteers during Holy Week to help with unlocking 
and locking the Cathedral before and after various Holy Week liturgies, prayers, and celebrations. Please call the parish office if you 
can help: (306)659-5800. 
 

SWING INTO SPRING FASHION SHOW: The Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools Foundation is pleased to 
invite you to the 17th annual ‘Swing into Spring’ Fashion Show & Dinner on Thursday, May 4th at Prairieland Park – Hall B. 
Once again, plans are well under way for a fabulous evening of fun, food, fashions, camaraderie and great prizes. Support Catholic 
School Division employees as they step out of their traditional roles to walk the runway in the latest spring fashions. Please check 
the poster displayed on the parish bulletin board. Tickets are $70.00 and are available through the Foundation office. Phone: (306) 
659-7003, Fax: (306) 659-2013, or Email: catholicschoolsfoundation@gscs.ca. Your presence helps us put faith in education. 
 

CHANGE FOR CHANGE: On Sunday, April 23rd bring your spare change to Mass for the 
Change for Change Fundraiser in support of the Knights of Columbus Blackstrap Youth Camp. The 
money raised will go toward new basketball and soccer nets for the kids. For larger donations, a tax 
receipt can be issued. 

tel:(306)%20955-1414
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PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY: There are only two weeks left to have your photo taken. We are booking photo 
sessions for: April 25th-29th; and May 15th-19th. Sign up in the Welcome Area or by calling the parish office. 
 

ADVERTISING OPPORTUNITY: There is now an opportunity for you as a company, business, business person or 
organization to advertise in the parish pictorial directory that is presently being put together. The parish pictorial advertising gives 
you the ability to reach all participating parishioners. Please contact Bernie Klein at (306) 222-0941 or bernard.klein@shaw.ca.  
  

2017 VBS VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: There are many different ways to be involved and support our Vacation 
Bible School program such as: VBS director, managing registration, decorating and supplies, or as a small group or station leader. 
Time is running short to recruit the director and support team. Please take some time to discern your involvement and discuss the 
opportunity with others who may be interested. Please contact Jennifer Kostyk at: jenniferkostyk@yahoo.ca or David Polzen at: 
dpolzen@holyfamilycathedral.ca. Thank you for your time and prayerful consideration of this opportunity.  
 

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES NEEDED: There are sign-up sheets on a flip chart by the concierge desk for the Good 
Friday Service at 6:00pm and Easter Sunday Masses at 9:00 am and 11:30 am. Please put your name down for a Ministry. 
Your service is greatly appreciated. Please note that all other ministries for the Triduum celebrations have been looked after. 
 

HOCKEY NIGHT IN THE CATHEDRAL!: Have you always been able to predict the winner of the Stanley Cup or have 
you always known who the leading goal-scorers would be? Well, here is your chance to benefit from your wisdom, and have 
bragging rights for at least a year! The Cathedral of the Holy Family is hosting "Hockey Night in the Cathedral" on Thursday, 
April 6th, starting at 6:00 pm. Come out to draft your playoff team, and see how you do against the rest of the participants.  Food 
and beverages will be available, the NHL on the Big Screen, skills competitions for kids and adults, and of course, The Draft at $20 
an entry. For more information, contact Wendy Dale (306) 384-5166 or Tyler Wist (306) 262 2294. To RSVP, please contact the 
parish office by Monday, April 3rd. 
 

EASTER AT THE PRISON: The diocesan office of Restorative Ministry is seeking monetary donations to purchase 
chocolate Easter bunnies to distribute at the Saskatoon Correctional Centre as a way of sharing the love and joy of Christ’s 
Resurrection with the prisoners. Please drop your labelled donation into the collection or send to the attention of Dianne 
Anderson at the Catholic Pastoral Centre, 123 Nelson Road, Saskatoon SK, S7S 1H1. 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: All are welcome to a quiet time of prayer before the Blessed Sacrament this Thursday, 

March 30th starting at 7:30 to 9:30 pm in the Queen of Peace chapel. Please note the change in time. 
 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS: Stations of the Cross have been scheduled for Friday, March 31st at 7:00 pm and Friday, 

April 7th at 7:30pm in the Queen of Peace Chapel. 
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                                                 Youth Ministry 
 

We’re back! Get ready for our Spring 2017 Youth Ministry lineup! Get the full schedule online.  
Visit the parish website and download YG Calendar Winter/ Spring 2017 (under parish forms).  
 

  JUNIOR AND INTERMEDIATE YOUTH GROUP(for all youth in grades 3-8): Tuesday, 

April 11th, 6:00 - 8:00pm  
    Text @amcquaid to (613)699-6763 for weekly reminders about junior youth group 

    Text @f2ak9d to (613)699-6763 for weekly reminders about intermediate youth group 
 

  SENIOR SOCIALS (for all high school students and young adults): Friday, March 31st, 3:30 - 8:00pm; Lenten 

Mini Retreat, Sunday, April 9th,11:30 - 3:30 pm  
    Text @b9eba4 to (613)699-6763 for reminders and updates. 

    Follow @HFYouCath on Instagram and Facebook to get dates, details, and location 
 

We are still in need of volunteers to support our Youth Ministry 

programs. To learn more about becoming a volunteer or team 
member, please contact Amanda McQuaid. Food, fellowship and 

training will be provided. 

      Contact Amanda McQuaid, Youth Minister, at: 

                   HFYoucath 

   amanda@holyfamilycathedral.ca 

   Work: 306-659-5804  Cell: 306-717-0085 (text only, please) 

LENTEN RECONCILIATION TIMES 
 

During the Lenten season, we are offering many opportunities for the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation. Please note, on the Saturdays and 

Sundays listed below, two priests will be present to hear Confessions. 

Saturday, April 1st: 10 am - Noon 
Thursday, April 6th: 7 pm - 8 pm 
Saturday, April 8th: 10 am - Noon 

Sunday, April 9th: 7:45 pm - 9:30 pm 
Tuesday, April 11th: 7 pm - 9 pm 
Thursday, April 13th: Noon - 2 pm 

BABY BOTTLE DRIVE 
All you have to do is take a bottle home on Sunday, 
April 2nd, fill the bottle with spare cash or a cheque and 
bring it back to the church on  
Mother’s Day, Sunday May 14th. 
 

Help women all over Saskatoon. 
Thank you for your generosity! 
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                          WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

Saskatoon Music Festival: Mon Mar 27thðFri Mar 31st 
 
Mon Mar 27th   Forever in Motion (outdoors)                        10:00am 
 
Tue Mar 28th   
 
Wed Mar 29th  
 
Thurs Mar 30th  Forever in Motion  (outdoors)                     10:00am 
   Eucharistic Adoration                              7:30pm 
 
Fri Mar 31st       Liturgy of the Word at Sherbrooke               10:00am 
 
Sat Apr 1st   Reconciliation                                       10:00am 
 
Please note that most regular weekly events and all daily Masses have 
been cancelled due to the Music Festival. 

Baptism (Infants): Please contact    
Andy Korvemaker.    

Christian Initiation (RCIA): Please 
contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Confirmation and First Eucharist:   
Please contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Marriage: Contact Father David at 
least one year prior to the anticipated 
date of marriage.  

Marriage Preparation: March 3rd & 
4th, 2017. Please call the parish office 
at (306) 659-5800. 

Reconciliation:11:00am - 11:30am 
on Saturdays or by appointment. 
 

Communion to Homebound &    
Elderly: Contact Garth Horn. 
 

Facility Rentals: Jim Nakoneshny 
jim@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
 

To add people to the prayer list:  
please contact the Parish Office     
during the week at (306) 659-5800. 

 

 The Sick 

Emery Hirsch                   Cecil Dust              

Tony Carreiro             Al Molle 

Delores Wolfe                     Nash Jacob 

David Pitka                  Blanche Ulrich 

Margaret Gartner   Rose Boechler 

Filomena Santoro          Owen Stephens           

Nolan Barnes             David Casavant             

Kate Gardner               Dale White                     

Mary Martinez                   Allan Ecker                 

Kayden Kot             Robbie Medernach         

Cheryl Crofford              Fr. Les Paquin                                                                              

Preston Dyck                         Ron Ecker              

Marie-Anne Kuckartz         Diane Boehm                

Deb Silbernagel                  Brie Phillips           

Rosemarie Labrecque            Melody Hill                           

Rico Pana                      Robyn Stimson                              

Anne Wille                              Ed Szabo           

Robert Pellizzari  Marcella Voeltz 

Walter Novakoski   Jackie Perrault 
 

 

Recently Deceased 
James Anderson                   

 

Stewardship Corner 
The blind man was willing to let Jesus 
minister to him and willingly did all 

Jesus asked of him. The Pharisees were 
more resistant to His message, 
spending their time and energy to 

disprove the miracle. Which am I more 
like, the man born blind or the 

Pharisees? 
 

Follow us on Twitter 
 

Holy Family @weareholyfamily 
 

Fr. David @FrDavid1 
 

Andy Korvemaker @akorvemaker 
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MINISTRY SCHEDULE – April 2nd, 2017  
MINISTRY 9:00 AM 11:30 AM 6:30 PM 

Coordinator Ron O Doreen C Gerard O 

Greeters 

 
 

 

Ushers 
 
 

Concierge 

Desk Minister 

Laurette K     Terry C 

Renee C       Margie D 

 

Louis H           Anna H 

Heather F        Joise G 

 

Heather F 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Avis H 

Devon P 

Gerard O 

 

 

 

 

Doug/Cathy S 

Altar Servers Doug A 

Angelo Jon B 

Elizabeth E 

Lucy R 

 

Multicultural  

Ministries 

Gavin R 

Spencer M 

Kailen M 

Robyn P 

Commentator Rosalie L  Keiran K 

Lectors Bernie R 

Justin R 

 Molisa S 

Cathy S 

Extra 

Ordinary 

Ministers of 

Communion 

Daniel M         Kathy L 

Roland L           Tom F 

Jacqueline A Andrew R 

Nicole R      Noreen R 

Phil R            Marian P 

Pat B                Cari A 

Lise M               Dan B 

Julianna M       David U 

Adrienne B         Pat L 

Rachel M    Heather D 

Clara F      Raymond B 

Mariette M-B    Gina B 

Rory B            Diana B 

Connie M 

Wayne S  

Doris S 

Connie T 

Marlene B 

Terry F 

Darren F 

Ramona B 

Amanda M 

Children’s  

Liturgy 

Team 5:            Jody B 

Irene F           Tarah G 

Team 1:      Rachelle Z 

Jena B            Dylan G 

Lucas G         Cindy G 

Taylor M 

Claire S 

                                            2017 Holy Week Schedule 
 

PASSION SUNDAY: APRIL 9th - Mass: 9:00 am, 11;30 am and 6:30 pm 
 

CHRISM MASS: APRIL 10th - Mass: 7:00 pm 
 

HOLY THURSDAY: APRIL 13th - Mass of the Lord's Supper: 7:00 pm 

  Night Prayer: 11:45 pm 
 

GOOD FRIDAY: APRIL 14th - Morning Prayer: 9:00 am 

  Commemoration of the Lord's Death: 3:00 pm and 6:00 pm 

  Vigil at the Cross: 8:00 pm until 10:00 am the following morning 
 

HOLY SATURDAY: APRIL 15th - Morning Prayer: 9:00 am, Vigil Mass: 8:30 pm 
 

EASTER SUNDAY: APRIL 16th - Mass: 9:00 am and 11:30 am (NO 6:30 PM MASS) 

PEW ART: 
Parents, during Mass feel free to let your kids draw on the back of 
the Pew Art cards found in the pews. As you leave Mass, have your 
little ones place their drawings in the basket by the concierge desk. 
Our Creator God loves creativity and we love to see it! 


